
Parish Office  
Office staff: Murray Harnan 
 
Office Hours: Tuesday 11am to 3pm 
 Wednesday to Friday 10am to 3pm 
75 Taranaki Street, Te Aro, Wellington 6011 
04 384 7695 / office@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Sitiveni Pouvalu (Custodian) 
027 724 9986 
 

 

Ministry Team 
Rev Utumau’u Pupulu, (Parish 
Superintendent) 
021 842 883/
utumauu.pupulu@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Nicola Teague Grundy (10am Presbyter)  
021 274 1957 / 04 242 0176 
nicola@wesleychurch.org.nz 
... 
Rev Simote Taunga (Tongan Presbyter)  
021 033 3385/ simote@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Sikeli Cawanikawai (Fijian Presbyter)  
021 207 6273/ sikeli@wesleychurch.org.nz 

 

 
 

Upcoming Services 
Sunday 19 June: 10am Service leader - Rev Nicola Teague Grundy 

Sunday 26 June: 10am Service— Rev Nicola Teague Grundy 

     Upcoming Rosters: 
 
Sunday 19 June 

Notices: Rachel 

Readings: Alan 

Door Stewards: Lepa and Sana  

Morning Tea: Leatuavao Family 

Flowers: Jima  

 

 

Sunday 26 June 

Notices: Alan  

Readings: Hugh  

Door Stewards: Philip &  Wendy  

Morning Tea: Daphne  

Flowers: Unaisi  

Next Sunday Reading: 
 
1 Kings 19: 1-4, 8-15a, Psalm 42 
& 43, Gal 3: 23-29, Luke 8: 26-39 

Meetings Coming Up: 
 
Finance and Resources 
Committee—Wednesday 15th 
June, 7pm on zoom. 
 
Leaders Meeting—Tuesday 21st 
June, 7pm  in  the Vestry. 
 
Parish Executive—Thursday 23rd 
June, 7pm in the Vestry. 
 
Parish Council—Thursday 30 June, 
7pm in the Chapel.  
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10am Congregation News 
Sunday 12 June 2022 



Events Coming Up: 
 
10+ movie night—today, 4:00pm, 
popcorn and food provided. We will 
meet at 67 Downing Street, Crofton 
Downs. 
 
Matariki pot luck meal—4:30pm 
Sunday 26th June, at 67 Downing 
Street, Crofton Downs.  Everyone is 
welcome. 
 
Banquet—Social Night—Saturday 
2nd July, 5pm in the New Hall.  More 
details next week. 
 
Mid-week lunch—Wednesday 13th 
July, 12 noon, Kitchen Park, Miramar.  
Please book in with Nicola.  Transport 
can be arranged for those who need it. 
 
Little Film Festival— We have been 
invited to join the people of Ngaio 
Union Parish for their Little Film 
Festival.   
 
The films will be held Fridays, 7pm at 
Ngaio Union Church, corner Kenya 
Street/Crofton Road.  Entry is by koha 
There will be popcorn, mocktails and 
cushions! 
 
The film schedule is: 
24th June—Little Women 
22nd July—Little Miss Sunshine 
19th August—Little Voice 
23rd September—Little shop of 
Horrors. 
 
If you would like to attend any of these 
films and need transport, please 
contact Nicola. 

Other News: 
 
Fundraising Supper 
Thank you to Lusi, Sale and Mate 
who spent time cooking and 
preparing the delicious meal for the 
fundraising suppers.  Thank you also 
to everyone who got a meal.  The 
good news is that $1,100 was raised 
for our congregation. 
 
The late Rev Ken Russell—It is 
with sadness that the connexion 
advised that Rev Ken Russell died 
early last Saturday morning (4 June) 
aged 88 years.   
 
Ken served in parishes in Hokitika, 
Waitara, Levin, Invercargill and 
Whangarei. In his retirement Ken 
served as a supply minister here in 
the Wellington Methodist Parish. 
 
Ken’s funeral was held Friday at 
Mornington Methodist Church in 
Dunedin.  We have sent greetings 
and our love and prayers to Judy and 
the family. 
 
News from LNI Synod— Rosie our  
Synod secretary is moving to a new 
position.  We have wished her well 
as she begins her new job.  This 
means we are looking for a new 
Synod Secretary. Please speak with 
Nicola if you can help. 

 Thank you for coming to our service!  
Please make sure you have our car pass on your dashboard.  

 
Bulletin Contribution 

If you have anything for the 
bulletin, please have it in to the 

office by  


